Prospect Soccer Club
Monthly Meeting Minutes
       June 14, 2017
Attendance
David Cambra, President, Mike Parks, Vice President, Eric Cybulski, Treasurer, Daniel Barrows, Field/Travel Coordinator, Joe Norton, Equipment Coordinator, Coaches:  Caio Quemel, Paul Mena, Ryan Smith, Joe Iannone, Aaron Semrow, Michelle White, Brian Harte, Dennis Szantyr, Louis McCarten, Mark Brilliant  
Prospect Soccer Club’s May 1, 2017 meeting called to order at 8:07 p.m. by President David Cambra.  David motioned to approve the agenda and Eric Cybulski seconded that motion.
President’s Opening Remarks
David welcomed everyone.  Registration is open. If payment is not made within 30 minutes the registration automatically deletes and sends an email to re-register. We need more volunteers to support PSC. Two positions are available on the board; secretary and public relations. Considering an intern from WRHS for P/R.
Vice President
Mike Parks requested more keys to the supplies at Hotchkiss and the shed. We had a weekend where everyone with keys was out of town.  Concern was voiced by parents over the cancellations of mini-kickers. Season was impacted by weather.  Rescheduling procedure for rec games was discussed.  Mark Brilliant questioned end date of season for SCD vs CJSA. Dave stated Tony needs support of someone to help with rec coordinator position. Coaches should work together to make up games through 6/24, Dan Barrows checking to see if this is ok. Mike discussed the U10 rec boys, three teams with a bye week was not effective. In future two larger teams is preferred perhaps with game modification, like 3 -20 min periods to ensure play time.
Treasurer
Eric Cybulski reported that we have too many expenses for the revenue coming in. Among expenses are lighting, training, accounting, etc. suggested either cuts or an extra 5K-10K in revenue. Brian Harte suggested seeking donations from the municipal organizations of the 7 towns that utilize our program. Enrollment is down for the foreseeable future. Fundraising discussed. Aaron Semrow compared our travel fee of $115 to Middlebury at $180 and Cheshire at $250. Dave pointed out that Cheshire includes uniform and also pays coaches.
Referee Coordinator
Heather Iannone will get all the numbers to Eric to pay refs by end of June, Dave and Eric said definitely by the end of July. Joe Iannone will offer a ref clinic this summer.  Game times need clarification, there is a lot of confusion between ref cards/ websites/coaches. Parent conduct with the refs needs to be addressed. Please be patient with young refs.

Equipment Coordinator 
Joe Norton will begin collecting equipment bags this Saturday, 14 are out. If travel coaches want to hold onto them that is fine. Will order for fall in August.
Training Coordinator
  Chris Golia – Not present.  David addressed the training schedule, anyone who wants to work on this in the future is welcome to help.  We need to improve communication about clinics. Ryan Smith said training worked great for his teams. Louis said working with Rec was different for him, but very good. Felt the clinics did not work well in terms of times running over, lengths, and attendance. There were some challenging kids but it went well. Two mini kickers parents asked him about coaching. Dennis said the U12+ girls rec was split into 2 groups of seven and attendance was a real problem. Caio said working with travel was great, new challenging and very good growth all around for everyone. Would love to return.  Decision made to schedule make up session for mini kickers on 6/16 5:30-6:30 and 6:30-7:30.
Mini Kickers
Louis said it’s been good. Caio said that it was good, that he believes the priority is to create a desire to play soccer, to have fun and to grow PSC.
Field Coordinator
Daniel Barrows. He stated that he is waiting for an update on the lights at Hotchkiss at the lighted field. Please let him know of any issues with the fields. Discussion of reviewing field marking requirements with Town Public Works.
Recreational Soccer Coordinators
Anthony Messina - Not Present
Tony needs support, this is a job for 2-3 people.
Travel Soccer Coordinator
Dan said please order your t-shirts if you won your division. No pizza parties this season, create your own end of season activity. Registration is in progress. H.S. Summer league looks good. Everything is up on the website. Brian Harte raised question about U10 travel competitiveness. Dan stated U10 is developmental, comp begins at U11. Developmental rules apply, should see results but no standings. Brian said SCD shows standings. Dan confirmed and emailed to have it corrected. Brian discussed the incentive to play when all games are lost. Dave said playing is about more than winning and losing and when parents are complaining we need to communicate our coaching and club goals of developing and encouraging positive play. Discussion of bracket placement and how players leaving a roster can impact bracket placement after the fact.



Premier Soccer Coordinator
Dan stated tournaments went well with finishes in first and second place. Another tournament this weekend. Things are going well. Good numbers at tryouts. New girls offering to follow boys offer of a developmental training program at a lower cost. Worked well with boys. Players can still play travel. An email letter went out to premier players strongly encouraging them to sign up for travel. Trying to keep all players in house all the way around. Dave said he wants the kids to play without burnout or injury.
Webmaster
Rob Phalen- not present. 
District Liaison
Dave said we are trying to follow SCD rules. Any concerns we have will be brought to SCD in August and then to CJSA if needed. Joe Conte will be retiring. Upcoming issues are small sided games and goal sizes. Brief discussion of field sizes.
Registrar
Registration is open. Early bird discount done for travel, still on for rec.  Coaches’ credit briefly discussed. Stipends vs refunds vs credits. Discount vs full cost? Tabled for further discussion.
Communication/Media Coordinator
[bookmark: _GoBack]Janice Brunetti – Not Present.  David reported that Janice was stepping down for job reasons. We need another person to take over. Dave considering an intern from WRHS or Sr. Project candidate. We should be growing from surrounding towns based on what we offer comparatively. We are the largest club in prospect with a very small volunteer pool. For internship contact James Amato for journalism program, jamato@region16ct.org. For Sr. project contact Janine murdy guidance director jmurdy@region16ct.org  

Member Comments
Brian asked about a summer program and volunteered to coach if needed.
Closing Remarks 
Dave thanked everyone for coming and for supporting PSC.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 























 



